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Various members of the Educational Affairs Committee have worked to prepare for the annual 

conference in May of 2025; a great deal of work has been accomplished.  A thorough review of the 

conference evaluations from the last three years has taken place to help better understand audience 

members’ feedback.  Helpful suggestions were collected from these evaluations including topics to be 

considered as well as speakers who could add to the value of the conference.   

Further, a list of past, present, and future CPFI speakers has been assembled.  This list has been shared 

with CPFI and NSC leadership to assist in simplifying the process of identifying high quality speakers for 

educational events such as the annual conference, prayer breakfasts, CE sessions, etc.   

A working draft of the 2025 annual conference has been assembled and is proposed to have up to 13.25 

hours of continuing education.  Similar to years past, audience members will be able to participate in 

optional continuing education on Saturday afternoon or take a few hours to relax.   

A couple of new individuals have been added to this year’s conference line up.  Many familiar faces will 

return this year as well.  The conference is again slated to kick off on Thursday with a strong missions 

focus.  As highlighted in the conference evaluations, a pain CE as well as a law/ethics CE are planned for 

this year.    

Dr. Laswell will be unable to join us this year, so it is unlikely that the “Saline Process” will be available 

this year.  We are excited to have Dr. Frame share this year on pharmacist intervention in wide-spread 

the human-trafficking problem that is plaguing the US, however.   

The CPFI Executive Board of Directors directed this committee to investigate a remote option for the 

2024 conference.  At the annual conference, a basic live stream was available for a couple of sessions.  

Effort is underway to identify an individual(s) who can fully produce these sessions online.  Further 

exploration in this area is pending.  

Our team is grateful for the opportunity to serve Christ and CPFI’s members through the Educational 

Affairs Committee.  We are very excited to again offer an exceptional, high-quality conference again this 

year.    
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